
From: Esther, Chan <Esther.Chan@brent.gov.uk>  
Sent: 28 March 2022 20:23 
To: info@thebasementclubuk.com 
Cc: Business Licence <business.licence@brent.gov.uk>; Legister, Linda 
<Linda.Legister@brent.gov.uk> 
Subject: RE: FW: CONSULT: Variation - Basement, 93-95 Ealing Road, Wembley, HA0 4BN - 
23826 
 
Dear Sir, 
 
In reference to my email on 21st March 2022, I have received your response.  
 
Following a visit conducted on Thursday 24th March 2022, it has been noted that the front 
entrance on facing Ealing Road is not accessible to the public to gain entry to 'The Basement 
Club'.  
 
You are in breach of the following condition embedded on the premise licence:  
 
Condition 27 - All customers leaving the premises after 22.00hrs must leave via Ealing Road. 
The entrance/exit on Douglas Avenue must not be used after this time unless in the event of an 
emergency. 
 
I have been made aware that an event was held on Saturday 12th March 2022, which went 
beyond the permitted closing time. I would like to view your CCTV to verify if any breaches had 
occurred. Please ensure the footage is saved for 12th-13th March 2022 from 23:30hrs to 
04:00hrs. 
 
You may also been requested to provide CCTV recordings for other dates. 
 
Please call me on 07960098200 to make arrangement to view CCTV.  
 

 
Hello Sir, 
Good Afternoon 
 
Apologies for not mentioning about the entrance and exit door access for the customers which 
have been changed from Ealing Road to Douglas Avenue. 
 
This has been changed because of the front shop (Egg Wala) on the Ealing Roadside entrance 
(ERSE). Customers of their shop are blocking the entrance door of the basement club by 
sitting in front of the shop for food eating and drinking alcohol, we are not aware they have 
granted to eat and drink alcohol from morning to till late night. So, our customers are like ladies 
and families are scared to use the Ealing Road entrance and exit doors. We have taken all 
precautionary measures to control the noise and dispersals of the customers, keeping in mind 
about the neighbours and residentials. 
 
Regarding the CCTV footage, CCTV is running well, but the storage has some problem. The 
person who provided us the CCTV left the country before the Covid. We bought this premises 
during the Covid. We come to know the CCTV storage doesn’t have hard drive in it after this 
issue raised. Now we are in a search of a new CCTV local guy to sort out the storage problem. 
 
Thank you in anticipation 
The Basement Club 

 


